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TITLE 1, CALIFORNIA CODE OF REGULATIONS 
SUBMISSION OF REGULATORY ACTIONS:  
AMENDMENT OF SECTIONS 6, 6.5, and 8 

 
NOTICE OF MODIFICATION TO TEXT OF PROPOSED ACTION 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to the requirements of Government Code 
section 11346.8(c) and section 44 of title 1of the California Code of Regulations, the 
Office of Administrative Law (OAL) hereby provides a notice of modifications to 
additional regulatory text.  
 
On May 12, 2023, the Notice of Proposed Action (NOPA) was mailed in compliance 
with the requirements of Government Code section 11346.4. The NOPA stated that 
the changes proposed in the rulemaking action would reduce the number of hard-
copy and electronic documents required for submission of certified regulation text 
to OAL. At that time, the proposed regulatory changes affected sections 6 and 6.5.  
 
OAL inadvertently omitted changes to section 8, which also necessitated a change 
to reduce the number of copies required for submission of certified regulation text 
to OAL. Thus, OAL hereby adds amendments to section 8 to this rulemaking action 
as follows: 
 

§8. Final Text: Underline and Strikeout. 
(a) For the purposes of this section: 
(1) the term “regulation” includes authority and reference 
citations; and 
(2) the term “final text” meansrefers to the certified copy 
or copies of the 
regulation or order of repeal transmitted to OAL for filing 
with the 
Secretary of State and the six copies required byin 
accordance with Government Code section 11343 and 
sections 6 and 6.5 of this title. 
(b) […] 

 
The text with proposed modifications indicated in double underline and double 
strikeout is attached to this Notice.  
 



Any interested person, or their authorized representative, may submit written 
comments relevant to the proposed changes to:  
 
Office of Administrative Law  
Attn: Thanh Huynh  
300 Capitol Mall, Suite 1250  
Sacramento, CA 95814  
Comments may also be submitted by e-mail to 
OALProposedRulemakings@oal.ca.gov or by facsimile (FAX) to (916) 323-6826.  
 
Comments will be accepted between December 22, 2023 and January 9, 2024. 
When commenting, please indicate the proposed rulemaking action to which your 
comment refers.  
 
All written comments received by January 9, 2024, which pertain to the indicated 
changes will be considered by OAL and will be summarized and responded to in 
the Final Statement of Reasons.  
 
AVAILABILITY OF DOCUMENTS ON THE INTERNET  
Copies of the documents related to this rulemaking can be accessed via OAL’s 
website at www.oal.ca.gov. 

http://www.oal.ca.gov/

